
Bramshill Parish Council 
Minutes of the Meeting held at 
The Pheasantry, Bramshill Park 

on Thursday 5th December 2024 at 7.00pm 
 
 

24/29 Present:   NS, SA, BC, MS, & Cllr Anne Crampton, and six parishioners.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
 

24/30 Apologies:  AC & Cllr Tim Southern 
 

24/31 
 
 
24/32 
 

Approved Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 10th October 2024 were 
signed by NS 
 
Matters arising for AOB:   The blocked culverts on the parish land had been cleared, 
the residents of Copes Lane were grateful to BC and his team for carrying out the work. 

  
24/33 Finance:  

GS had circulated the budget and financial figures to all councillors, the precept figure 
was discussed, the Chairman mentioned that to keep the levels of the bank account even 
the figure of £1750.00 was proposed, all in agreement. Precept for 2025/2026 set at 
£1750.00. 
GS spoke of the changes to the present bank account where charges would be introduced 
from January 2026. A new account with another provider suitable to our requirements 
was in the process of being set up. 
The latest income and expenditure figures had been circulated.  
Invoice for BACS payment authorised: 
Glynis Spencer: - £375 for Parish Council duties July-Sept 2024 
The balance of the bank account after the outstanding amount has been presented 
stands at £3332.08 including the grant balance of £400. 
Finally GS mentioned that the insurance renewal due in February was predicted to remain 
the same as the current year. 

24/34 
 
 

Access/Highways:  
SA mentioned that following the clearance of the blocked culverts in Copes Lane the 
water was now causing a problem on the Bramshill Road. The matter had been reported 
to Cllr T. Davies to contact Highways Dept. 
 

24/35 Environment: 
GS had circulated details of outstanding planning applications, no changes at all from the 
last meeting, delays with listed buildings applied to the historic applications. 

  
24/36 
 
 
 
 
 
24/37 
 
 
 
 

Crime: Neighbourhood Watch and Police Update. 
The Chairman mentioned that the new police station is now open and will be open on 
Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday weekly form 9am to 3pm. AC had attended the event 
and mentioned this was very positive. 
MS spoke of the constant fly tipping episodes, no crimes reported within the parish. 
 
AOB: 
Cllr Crampton spoke of the new structure of the District and County Councils proposed by 
the government, together with the new housing targets. 
 
Closing the meeting NS thanked Bob Coe for hosting the event. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Meeting:  To be held on Thursday March 13th at 7.00 pm Venue tbc. 
 
The meeting closed at 7.30pm 
 
……………………………………………………………….. signed ……………………………………. date 
 
Abbreviations: 

  
  
Cllr. Nigel Stoate Chairman                     NS 
Cllr. Shaun Allison                                  SA 
Cllr, Margaret Sheerman                         MS 
Cllr, Bob Coe                                         BC 
Cllr, Annie Clarke                                   AC 

Glynis Spencer – Parish Clerk                  GS 

 

  
  
  
  

  
  

 

  

  

 


